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OCAF Board of Directors
Regular Meeting Minutes
February 13, 2025 |4 p.m. | School Street Studios

Attendance: All Board Members Present


The meeting was called to order & confirmation of quorum was determined at 4:02 pm.  Chairman Brock Toole welcomed the board members and guests.

Comments to the Board. There were no guests requesting to speak.
Approval or Amendment of Past Minutes
Jim Norton moved to accept the January 9, 2025, regular BOD minutes. Vickie Moody seconded.  The minutes were unanimously approved as presented (via email). 
Approval or Amendment of Meeting Agenda for February 13, 2025
Lawrence Stueck moved to accept the February 13, 2025; agenda as presented.  Paula Williams seconded the motion.  The agenda was unanimously approved.

Reports of Officers & Standing Committees
· Chairman
· Chairman Toole and Board Member Lawrence Stueck presented information regarding updates of Stancil Project.  Lawrence shared that the materials would cost $3000 to $4000, and the rails will cost $5000.  Leonard PiHA will provide free labor.  Chairman Toole communicated to the board that to be under legal codes the project will have to have a commercial contractor.  The code states we must use commercial contractor and licensed architect.  The plans must be presented to the city for approval.  Lawrence’s written plan is due next week.  Discussion included 2 phases for meeting the $8,000 limits for meeting code requirements.   Rob asked about the $25,000 donation that was made for this project.  Brock communicated that we must have bonded/insured contractors for repair issues and other insurance concerns.  If we had extra money, Jim suggested that we could ask if we could do other projects such as improving the entrance to the other side of the building. Vickie wants a lift added for handicap accessibility. 
· Brock suggested that Lawrence continue with his comments and concerns (agenda item under new business) regarding storage areas [ attached photos for the minutes for documentation].  Lawrence reported that he will begin working on the locker room area upstairs in Rocket Hall.  This area will be used for storage.  This area is climate controlled and close in proximity to the back door.  He stated that pest control is needed for Rocket Hall.  Paul added that Lavender is the company currently under contract.  
· A question was raised regarding the volunteer release forms and how volunteers are getting access to the documents.  Procedures need to be in place for this requirement.  Eadaoin recommended that the Executive Director implement the procedures for volunteers to sign.  Paul suggested both electronic/ paper documents as well as a QRC.  
· Vickie Moody offered that every event needs written documentation on how to do the event.  
· Brock shared that June will be here soon!  It is time to begin planning for the board.  Think about recommendations for new board members.  Consider accountants, UNG officials, bankers, educators and legal advisors.  Lawrence stated that the changes in the governance structure needs to be communicated.  A slate of projected officers needs to be submitted to the governance committee/ nominating committee.  The annual meeting is scheduled for the 2nd Thursday of May (May 8, 2025).  The plan is to have the new board in place by our June meeting.  The current board would meet in June and the new board would meet in July.  
· Paul suggested that the current board could start the strategic plan now and continue/complete at the retreat.  
· Vice Chair										
No formal report this month.  
	
· Secretary 										
Judy extended appreciation to Kathie Anderson for serving as Secretary last month.  The March BOD meeting will be on March 13 at 4 PM.

· Treasurer
John reported that there is good news for February.  He reported a decrease of total revenues by $17,000 from last January.  He reported the decrease was due to lower donations and lower fees due to fewer classes. Year to date total revenue was $27,000 higher than last year primarily due to increase of donations.  Total Expenditures in January increased by $2,000. Year to Date Expenditures increased by $26,000 due to salary and contract labor increases. References were made to documents presented tonight at the meeting.  He also suggested that the board refer to the middle column on the document.  Goal is to have a balanced budget.  Paula noted that salaries will be higher and noted that revenues are the biggest challenges.  He noted that expenditures are $50,000 per month (on average).									
· Executive Director Report

· Paul shared that Christina Cruz began on Tuesday for the Events and Membership Engagement position.  She will work 30 hours (or up to 40 hours) per week.  
· He communicated that there are 10 invitees for the Executive Director’s position.  6 to be interviewed.  The top 3 will be invited for an in-person interview with a possible written opportunity as a component of the interview.  The expectation is to have a hire completed within 6 weeks.  
· Paul shared that he had worked with Vickie to gather information for a grant.  
· A partnership with the City of Watkinsville is in place for a music and arts festival for Spring 2026.  Paul communicated he is willing to head this up for OCAF.  
· Further discussions with Jan Greer regarding a Christmas Lights Festival and bringing back Mingle with Kringle are being planned and organized.  
· Thirteen people are attending the Valentines Paint and Sip.  Lauren Adams is the artist to lead/teach the group. 
·  The Chamber of Commerce’s Women’s Networking meeting was a success based on feedback. There were 60 people in attendance.  
· Paul and his team are creating membership flyers to allow promotion of events, memberships and sponsorships.  Additionally, sponsorship packages are being created.  Paul will divvy out the locations for board members to contact businesses.  
· A working calendar is being created (sample offered).  This information will be part of a board packet.  
· Vickie wants events on the calendar as soon as possible.  She needs this for grants. 
· Discussion included having a maximum of 4 large events, a Holiday Market, Perspectives, Arts/Jazz Festival with a Gala the night prior to the event.  Smaller events can be added to the yearly calendar.  Plans are to host 6 concerts between art shows.  People may send ideas to Christina Cruz—a form will be created to communicate/submit ideas.  Due dates for proposals are being decided.  
· An education document to select courses is currently on the website.  
· Based on the weekly needs for St. Aelred’s request to rent the facilities, it would be difficult to maintain OCAF’s schedules to accommodate the Church’s needs; therefore, we will not continue discussions to rent with them.  
· Other rental interests are increasing, and Christina is working on this.  Donations totaling about $10,000 for the month of February were noted.   
· The OCAF magazine (digital) is coming together with the work of Kathy, Will, Ashley, Ashten and Paul.  Publication months are planned for April, July, October and January. The content will include OCAF activities, partnerships and membership opportunities.
· Plans are for the website updates to be completed by May. 
· Brock gave commendations to Paul for his work.	

	
Reports of Special Committees
· Governance Committee
· Board Roster Details
Eadaoin requested that we review the documents she shared via email and let her know ASAP if board members would like to be considered for another term on the board.
· Committee Opportunities
Eadaoin requested that we submit our preference for the committee of our choice.  Committee placements/discussions will be on the March agenda.

· OCAF Board Manual With Policies
Abbey moved to accept the OCAF Board Manual with Policies as presented.  Betty Walton seconded the motion, and the document was unanimously accepted.
· Board Retreat Dates
The retreat dates will be during the month of June and planned later.
· Finance Committee
The board was directed to look at the Reforecast document.				
Unfinished Business 							
· Music Program Updates
Lawrence shared that two events are on the calendar.  They are picnic style programs in the gallery.  The music committee is comprised of twelve ad hoc members.  He will offer the names of the committee members at the March meeting. 								
· Updates on the Georgia Council for the Arts Grants for FY 2026
Vickie offered commendations to Ashley and Ashten for helping with the grant information.  Everything is due by March and during April – June the grants are evaluated.  We will receive a letter in July if we get the grant.  The amount requested is $10,000.  The cycle is spend/report cost/ pay the reimbursement to us.  
· Thrift Sale Updates
Sherry shared that donations are coming in and volunteers are signing up online.			
New Business
Lawrence addressed his storage concerns earlier in the meeting.				  

Comments & Questions 
· Board of Directors
Eadaoin noted that if we have suggestions for members for the advisory committee, please submit to her.

· Members in Attendance (4-minute limit)
Adjourn 
	With no further comments, Eadaoin moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:03 and Lawrence seconded.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Marable
OCAF Secretary
February 25, 2025
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